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VIEO B.V. 

Announcement 

VIEO B.V. (the Company) has not received the Tranche 1 Equity Amount as referred to in the 
Notice of Written Resolution dated 27 July 2018 (the Notice of Written Resolution).  The 
Company is working with VIEO AG to resolve this situation and is liaising closely with its ad hoc 
committee of Bondholders and their advisers.  The Company also considers that it is close to 
finalising the outstanding audit of its 2017 Annual Financial Statements and publication of its 
Interim Accounts for Q1/2018.  The waivers granted to the Company pursuant to the Notice of 
Written Resolution remain in effect. 

Unless otherwise stated, capitalised terms used in this announcement bear the meanings given in 
the bond terms originally dated 6 September 2017, as amended from time to time. 
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